ARLINGTON POLICE DEPARTMENT

CHIEF OF POLICE Frederick Ryan



POLICE HEADQUARTERS 112 Mystic Street Telephone 781-316-3900 Facsimile 781-316-3919

MEMORANDUM

TO: Marie Krepelka

Board Administrator

FROM: Officer Corey P. Rateau

Traffic and Parking Unit

DATE: November 20, 2018

RE: Cause + Event 5K Road Race - May 12, 2019

At your request, the Traffic and Parking Unit reviewed Ms. Vakoc's proposal to hold their 5th annual 5K road race in Arlington. Over the years, additional requirements have been put in place to accommodate the increase in runners, minimize participant and traffic conflicts, and overall provide a smoother operating event. Based on the success of these improvements, we request that the same stipulations be placed before approval of this year's race date, which include:

- That they request the westbound section of Mass Ave from Mill Street to Lowell Street be posted as "No Parking." This section will serve as a dedicated running lane for participants.
- That they put in place suitable barriers between the running lane and traffic travel lanes. These barriers must be removed no later than 9:00 am on the day of the race.
- That they request the bike path be closed between 8:00 am and 9:00 am so that there are no conflicts between bikers and the approximately 1,000 runners.
- That they increase their police detail coverage to a minimum of one supervisor plus three additional officers.

Ms. Vakoc should contact the Traffic and Parking Unit one month prior to the event to finalize all race preparations. She should also communicate with the town's Public Information Officer to ensure public notifications are made in a timely manner.

CPR

Cc: Frederick Ryan, Police Chief
Capt. Julie Flaherty, Support Services Commander
Lt. Paul Conroy, OIC / Traffic, Details, and Licensing
Sgt. Sean Kiernan, Details and Licensing Supervisor
Adam Chapdelaine, Town Manager